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President’s Corner 

 
 

 

Wilbur Goltermann President 

 

COVID-19 NEWS: 

 

The most exciting news is that some of us have been able to get the first COVID vaccine, and more have signed 

up and are awaiting emails saying that we can make appointments.  We are not out of the woods, but the foliage 

is beginning to thin out. 

 

On January 19, we had another good Zoom meeting with thirty-seven members in attendance. 

 

Cliff Whitehouse won the show-and-tell with his very unique occasional table. 

For the presentation Bill Knoll showed off his 3D panorama created from a 5” aspen log section, using a 

bandsaw and a scroll saw.  Bill’s presentation received enthusiastic acclaim. 

 

The Upcoming meeting of February 16 will include the Show-and-Tell event, so please submit a photo and a 

description of your entry to Cary at programs@coloradowoodworkersguild.org as far in advance of the meeting 

as possible. 

 

Also, I hope some of you will volunteer to conduct a virtual tour of your shops.  We love to see the shops that 

most of us only dream of, but we benefit by seeing your small shop, so we can see how you have solved space 

problems, and how you have organized workflow in a smaller space.  If you can conduct a shop tour, send a pic 

of your shop and a short description to Cary at the address indicated above. 

 

Collaboration with the Woodturners club on a few items. 

 

We are working on a proposal to develop a state-of-the-art audio and video recording/streaming studio.  The 

pandemic has taught us the the virtual meeting platform allows us to do things we can’t dream of doing in 

Rockler’s basement.  EG: having a full shop to do real demos.  To fully benefit from these advantages high 

quality video and audio switching hardware, and appropriate cameras are necessary, as well as decent 

video/audio editing software.  Fairly recently, the cost of such a studio would have been many tens of thousands 

of dollars - today. 
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On another note, we recognize the synergy between the FRW and CWG groups, and that members can realize 

tremendous benefit from being members of both groups.  To that end, members of The Guild can also join the 

FRW for half of their normal membership fee, or $22.50 per year. 

 

Well, that’s all The Guild news I have for you at the moment.  I hope to see you on February 16. 
 

Thanks, 

Wilbur 
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Sponsor’s Corner 
 

CWG Sponsors  
Austin Hardwoods of Denver, Inc. 975 W. Mississippi, Denver, CO 80223 Phone: 303-733-1292  

Website: www.austinhardwoods.com 

Bear Woods Company 6099 228 Street, Langley, BC V2Y 2L3 Canada Phone: 800 565-5066 Fax: 888 599-

1118 Website: www.bearwood.com 

B & B Rare Woods 871 Brickyard Circle, Unit C4, Golden, CO 80403 Phone: 303-986-2585  

Website: www.wood-veneers.com  

Bridge City Tool Works 

Harvey Industries International DBA Harvey Industries, 10830 Ada Ave, Montclair, CA. 91763  

Phone: (800) 253-3332 

Website: https://www.bridgecitytools.com/default/  

Questions or comments to sales@bridgecitytools.com.  Please allow up to 2-4 business days for email and 

phone call responses. 

Two orders per year (to be determined) and must be shipped to one address. 10% discount, when ordered 

directly from Bridge City Tool Works. Discount does not apply when ordered through dealers  

Charlie’s 2nd Hand Store, Inc. 2227 Larimer Street Denver, CO 80205 Phone: 303-295-1781  

Website: www.usedtoolsplus.com  

Denver Woodworking Company 2062 S. Bannock Street, Denver, CO 80223 Phone: 303-733-3130 Website: 

www.denverwoodworking.com  

Mile High Tree Care, Inc. 6010 W. 56th Avenue, Arvada, CO 80002 Phone: 303-292-9393  

Website: www.milehightreecare.com  

Frank Paxton Lumber Company 4837 Jackson Street, Denver, CO 80216 Phone: 303-399-6047  

Website: www.paxtonwood.com/denver.aspx  

Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 2553 S. Colorado Blvd, Denver, CO 80222 Phone: 303-782-0588 

Website: www.rockler.com/retail/denver-colorado-hardware-store.cfm 

Sears Trostel 1500 Riverside Ave, Ft Collins, CO 80527 Phone: 970-482-1928  

Website: www.sears-trostel.com   

Signature Medallions 4218 Ponce De Leon Drive, La Mesa, CA 91941 Phone: 619-303-2876  

Website: www.signaturemedallions.com  

TC Woods 5406 County Road 23 Ft. Lupton, CO 80621 Phone: 3-666-8989  

Website: www.tcwoods.com 

Tool Zone, Inc. 8651 Grant Street, Unit 1A Thornton, CO 80229 Phone: 303-252-8500  

Website: www.toolzone.com  

Woodcraft of Denver 6770 S. Peoria Street Centennial, CO 80112 Phone: 303-290-0007  

Website: http://www.woodcraft.com/stores/store.aspx?id=305  
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                            2020 Board  

Members 
 

Wilbur Goltermann - President 

President@colowood.com  

webmaster@colowood.com 

 

Devon Lindsley – Vice President 

vicePresident@colowood.com 

 

           Jason Matischek 

secretary@colowood.com  

 

 

                      Larry Abrams – Treasurer 

treasurer@colowood.com    

 

 

 Bob Kleinfeldt - Director at Large,  

                              DirectoratLarge@colowood.com 

 

 

Dale Bowlin – Past President  

pastPresident@colowood.com 

 

Bill Knoll - Audio / Visual Chair  

                video@colowood.com         

 

     Ed Lawlor – Community Services  

community@colowood.com   

 

 

Lindy Baer - Contributing Editor  

wood@colowood.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

              Michael Cunningham 

              Classified Ads        

ClassifiedAds@colowood.com  

 

 John Hammer - Hospitality & 

Refreshments Chair 

hospitality@colowood.com 

 

Jim Barry – Librarian 

Library@colowood.com 

 

Cal Noguchi –  Newsletter 

newsletter@colowood.com  

 

 

Cary Goltermann – Programs                           

Membership 

programs@colowood.com  

 

                  Kevin Loyd - Shows and Exhibits  Chair 

               shows@colowood.com  

   

Paul Seipel – Classes Chair 

classes@colowood.com 

                    

 

Bill Bixby – Publicity and PR 

publicity@colowood.com  
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